NHYL January 8th, 2017 Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:05pm by Chad Seitter.  Members present included Tiffany Brinker, Courtney Holtmeyer, Tracy Langenberg, Dan Long, Amy Hector and Ben Vedder.
Meeting minutes from the December meeting were reviewed and approved by Tiffany and seconded by Amy.  The treasure's report was reviewed and the only adjustment needed was for the $2,500 donation to the batting cage by the NHYL.  The report was approved by Courtney and seconded by Dan.
At the next park board meeting Tracy and I will discuss the plans for the new batting cage as well as review the contact for field usage to ensure we are all set.  The league decided to ask the park for $2,500 to assist with the cage.  We also need to be sure to mention the lighting and ensure we can utilize electricity from the ball field.  Chad will speak with John Hoener about the batting cage since the HS softball team will be utilizing it as well.  Possibly ask if the athletic boosters would help with the cost of upgrade.
Andrea See has decided to step down from the board and at this time we will not replace her.  She has done a great job and we all thank her for the work she has put into the league.  
Tiffany will handle getting flyers out to all the local preschools and Becky Long will help us get flyers out to the elementary, middle, and high school.  Chad will provide Becky with paper to make copies.  Tracy has put up some flyers around several businesses in town.  We can also ask announcements be made at upwards later in the season and use Facebook to get the word out.  
Umpire pay was discussed and specifically we addressed a couple issues we have had in the last couple years:  (1) building incentives for umpires to want to be behind the plate and (2) paying based on division, not age of umpire.  Dan presented a couple different options.  Tracy made a motion to approve option 2 which was seconded by Ben and the board voted and approved option 2 (see below for options presented).  
We discussed equipment needed for this year which includes baseballs, softballs, 7-10 helmets with masks for girls divisions and a couple extra small chest protectors for the Atom/Pixie divisions.  If anyone finds good deals they can either purchase and the league will reimburse them or they can contact Chad or Ben to purchase using the NHYL debit card.
The coordinators for this year will include:
· Uniforms – Courtney
· Opening Day – TBD/Group effort
· Coaches Meeting/Team picks – Dan
· Scheduling – Chad and Ben
· Concession s – Dan spoke with Mary and Tracey and they have agreed to handle our concessions again this year
· Baseball and Softball Camps – we need to decide what to do here.  We would like to have camps earlier in the year this year and see who might be able to run these camps.  Chad will call Tracy to see if he has any contacts for softball and if Jordan Willimann would want to run the baseball camp.
The NHYL website needs to be updated with the following:  Board members, registration DOB's for each divisions (Ben took care of during the meeting), and rules need to be updated to reflect changes made recently.    Chad will take care of updating the board members page as well as updating the rules.  
Chad has granted all current board members access to the NHYL Facebook page as well as admin rights to the NHYL website.  Contact Chad for the Facebook password or questions on the website.
Chad will let Mike Stapp know we will not be participating in the Cardinals night this year.  We will be doing it on our own.	
Next meeting is Feb 12th at 7pm.
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